Myanmar Police Chief

Pol. Maj-Gen Zaw Win

Ministry of Home Affairs 

Office No.10, 

Nay Pyi Taw 

Republic of the Union of Myanmar 

Dear Major General,

Human rights lawyer Robert Sann Aung has been receiving death threats, insulting messages and phone calls since the assassination at Yangon airport of prominent lawyer U Ko Ni on 29 January 2017. He has also received crude and deeply offensive text messages.

In addition, Robert Sann Aung reports he is being monitored by Myanmar’s security forces, reporting that he has been followed by a man wearing civilian clothes who claims to be from the Military Intelligence. This has happened on four separate occasions since 19 December 2016.

I ask you to take immediate action to protect and ensure the safety of Robert Sann Aung, in coordination with him and subject to his wishes. I also ask you to order an impartial, independent, effective investigation into the threats against, and harassment of, him, and to bring those responsible to justice in trials that meet international standards of fairness. Finally, please ensure that all members of the police and other security forces are made aware of the role of human rights defenders and of their responsibility to protect them, as set out in the UN Declaration on Human Rights Defenders. I urge you to make sure all members of police, security, and military forces understand clearly that they must not harass, threaten, discriminate against, or otherwise interfere with the work of human rights defenders.
Please let me know that you are taking these actions to ensure the safety and well being of Robert Sann Aung.

Sincerely,

cc Minister of Home Affairs, Lt. Gen. Kyaw Swe

State Counsellor Daw Aung San Suu Kyi
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